PATIENT GROUP MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 10TH AUGUST 2022 @ 5.PM
Apologies:  Sylvia Bailey, Louise Platt, Danny Newey, Jim Bailey
Attendees:  Lynne Ingram, Dorothy Barrell, Doris Lee, Ann Harrison
                   Roger Corbett, Jacqui Taylor
Note taker:  Janet Jukes
Practice Manager:  Amy Jose (Chaired this meeting)
AJ Welcomed members to the meeting
Minutes of previous meeting:  Accepted
PRACTICE UPDATE;   SB asked if the telephone system was being
updated to have more telephone lines as patients are waiting a long time
to be connected.
AJ; Adam is currently looking in to different telephone systems. AJ informed group that reception staff are no longer completing e-consults on behalf of patients over the phones so this will massively reduce the time patients are on to reception. This means that more calls can be answered by the receptionist.  AH said she has seen an improvement.
A member of the reception team left in August due to personal circumstance. AJ had recruited 2 new members of staff but unfortunately only one has now started. Michelle is settling in very well with the team. 
The surgery is having difficulty like a lot of the country recruiting salaried doctors. Advertised for a clinical Pharmacist and Advanced Nurse Practitioner with the hope of recruiting. Lorraine the Paramedic is doing four mornings per week for the surgery seeing patients face to face for acute illnesses.
All appointments are now default to face to face unless patient asks for a telephone consultation.
Text messages are being sent to patients to say appointments are now face to face and have been welcomed.
SURVEY:  AJ went through survey and said most of the negative comments had been dealt with.  Portland Practice is currently proving 2 nights for the extended access hub and the nights can vary each week.
RECRUITMENT;   Members are still looking at ways to recruit more members to our group, DL said that years ago doctors asked her if she would like to join group. AJ was asked if she would look into this at her weekly meeting as we already have membership forms.
FLU JABS; AJ asked for members to volunteer for flu days.  AH and JT said they would volunteer and asked AJ to let them know which days they would need to attend.
SURVEY FOR RECEPTIONISTS; AJ asked members what they would like to ask the Receptionists.  Five questions seemed ideal.  This will be put to the Receptionists and will be discussed at next meeting.  Also how many staff are on reception and office. AJ will ask one of the receptionists to attend the next meeting to discuss survey results and provide their feedback on working in a GP reception. 
AOB; RC told us about his food bank at his church and explained that it
was being used by quite a few families and asked if members could provide can openers, as they would be very useful.  AH also said she would be willing to take and distribute children’s uniforms, providing they are in a good condition.  The members were all in agreement that they would help RC and AH.
DB asked members to attend the Social Prescriber’s Macmillan Day on 19th September between 10am-2pm.  The tables in the waiting room will be highlighted with flags and books and room 151 for tea and biscuits.
AJ was asked if she would check up on doctors regarding Chaperoning.
Also it was asked if the surgery would be starting to run reports on the amount of appointments not attended on a monthly basis. Prior to covid this was done and letters sent to patient who DNA. 
All members thanked AJ for chairing the meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
 Wednesday 19TH October @ 5pm
